
Merry Christmas! and greetings from the island of Pohnpei. On behalf of our family, I would 

like to thank you all for your prayers and generosity. 

At the beginning of November, our Sunday school children were singing about God's love, 

which was the theme of October. My son, Timothy, eight years old, was singing and tears 

were coming down his eyes. I took him aside after their special song and asked if anything 

was wrong. He said, "I am not doing what I should be doing for God." I realized that the 

Sunday school theme had deeply affected him. I often encounter truth without it moving me. 

Paul says that one of the things that compels us is the love of Christ. 

We want to thank you all for your prayers and beg you to continue to uphold us through your 

prayers. Please pray that we reach the people in this community with the Gospel of Jesus 

Christ. 

We invited Brother Mike Schell and his wife, Ruth, who helped establish the work here in 

Wone, to speak in our four-day meetings. Many of the people are so excited to see them back. 

Praise the Lord for using them and for their faithfulness in coming to Pohnpei. 

Prayer Requests: 

• Pray for my family. Pray for our son, Nathan, to know what God wants him to do. He 

is currently attending the College of Micronesia. Pray for the youngest daughter, 

Cadance's salvation, and pray for the other children as well. 

•  

• Please also pray for our church. I told the people during our four-day meeting to pray 

for us. We have been so busy building the church, but we want to be faithful in 

building people's lives too. Please pray that God strengthens our spiritual lives. Pray 

for the salvation of the people in the community. 

We praise the Lord that we can have a restroom for the church building. Thank you all. When 

the Lord provides in the future, we will concrete some parts of the road and build a concrete 

wall. 

We want to thank you all, pastors and friends. We truly appreciate what you've done for my 

family and church. 

In His Service, 

Clayton, Linda, Cheryl, Nathan, Hadessah, Keila, Timothy and Cadance 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Our newly restroom building 

Above: Cleaning our church building and its 
surroundings.  

Below: Good News Baptist Church special 
event during our four-day meeting. 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Children at Sunday school are singing their 
special songs. 

Mari welcomed the church to our four days of 
meeting.  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Praise the Lord for Pastor 
Moses, who comes from time to 
time to help with the church 
building 

Some Baptist churches on Pohnpei are joining our four-day services 
with Brother Mike Schell.  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Above: My 11th-grade Bible class from Calvary 
Christian Academy.  

Below: Pastors and their wives from Pohnpei 
Baptist churches. 


